MECE 3160 HEAT TRANSFER LAB
LABORATORY GUIDELINES AND POLICIES

Attendance and participation:  
Attendance and participation in laboratory sessions are mandatory.  No credit will be given for laboratory write-ups from missed laboratory sessions without an excused absence.  If you must miss a laboratory session, see your Instructor or Teaching Assistant about obtaining an excused absence. 

Tardiness:  
You must be present at the beginning of your laboratory session.  If you arrive late, there will be an automatic reduction of the score on your lab write-up equal to the percentage of time missed or 10 percent (whichever is greater).

Late lab write-ups:  
Unless otherwise informed, lab write-ups are due two weeks from the completion of the lab, and are to be handed in at the beginning of the laboratory meeting.  Make every effort to turn lab write-ups in on time.  Once you get behind, it can be very difficult to catch up.  Lab write-ups submitted one to seven days late will have the score reduced by 20%.  Lab write-ups submitted eight to fourteen days late will have the score reduced by 50%.  Lab write-ups submitted more than fourteen days late will not be accepted for credit.
Lab groups:  
Lab groups will be assigned the first week of lab.  Each group will have to choose a leader.  The group leader will be the line of communication between his/her group and the Instructor or Teaching Assistant.  The group leader will be given a copy of the lab manual and it is his/her responsibility to see that each member of the group has the needed information to complete the lab write-up.  Each member of the group, including the group leader, will have to submit their own lab write-up.  The semester project report is a group effort and each lab group will submit only one full report.      

Plagiarism:  
Students are expected to develop their own laboratory write-ups.  General discussions among students about laboratory procedures and analysis is acceptable but rote-copying of others work (including that from old laboratory write-ups) is definitely not acceptable.  Any evidence of rote-copying as part of a laboratory write-up will result in loss of credit for that laboratory write-up. Evidence of rote-copying might include such things as:

· Use of data other than that taken by the student (without proper explanation).

· Use of plots and tables other than those individually developed by the student.

· Out-of-context answers obviously taken from someone else's laboratory write-up.

Please Note:  The Instructor and the Teaching Assistant will be very liberal in providing help with the laboratory write-ups. If there is something that you do not understand, then do not hesitate to ask for help.  Doing the laboratory analysis will help you learn the course material which will, in turn, help you achieve the course objectives.

